Committee of the Whole January 29, 2018

CALL TO ORDER

The Committee of the Whole meeting of the Bradley Village Board was called to order on Monday, January 29, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. at the Bradley Municipal Hall. President Adams presided. Roll call: Trustees, Balthazor, Redmond, Gadbois, Watson, Barber and Allen. Also in attendance were the Village Administrator, Finance Director, Public Works Director and Public Works Superintendent.

Presenter: Mr. Joe Sullivan RJN Consultants Comprehensive Flow Monitoring - Man Hole Smoke testing. RJN was hired in 2016 to do the test study.

- 73.6 miles' sanitary sewer
- 1506 Manholes
- 2-month flow monitor study
- Flow Lift stations and billings
- Basin peaking factor and rankings
- Volumetric Analysis of Basin 2 older Village W. Meadowview
- Smoke testing and manhole inspections
- 5 year prioritized work plan for Basins graded from worst to best
- Recommendation for 2018 upgrade to 3 permanent Meter site upgrades and also manhole rehab Basin 2 design and bid.

It was also noted that the next area of the Sewer system evaluation survey should be in Basin 5. Mr. Sullivan noted that in summary that the cost to the village increases when rain water is getting into the sanitary sewer system. The other bad areas are Basin 3, 5 & 9.

Basin 3 – Quail Hollow

Basin 5 – East Bradley both West & East of Broadway

Basin 9 – Central Bradley North of Broadway and Evergreen Acres

Basin 4 - South of Broadway from Kennedy East to Schuyler is also a problem area

Peaking factors – rain to dry weather

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee Gadbois and seconded by Trustee Allen to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned on a unanimous aye vote at 5:27 p.m.

Submitted by,

Michael J- Labersh Michael J. LaGesse, Village Clerk